
                                                                           
   
  

              
 

 

Chairman 

Ceylon Electricity Board, 

Sir Chittampalam A. Gardiner Mawatha, 

Colombo 02 
 

Providing Uninterrupted Power Supply During GCE Advanced Level Examination 
 

This refers to Commission letters (Ref: PUC/LIC/2023/CEB/03, PUC/LIC/2023/CEB/04 & 

PUC/LIC/2023/CEB/05) dated 19th January, 21st January and 22nd January, 2023 on the above subject 

and to the agreement (Ref: HRC/RM/M/02/2022) made on 25th January 2023 by Ministry of Power 

and Energy, Public Utilities Commission, Ceylon Electricity Board and Ceylon Petroleum Corporation 

on the recommendation of Human Rights Commission of Sri Lanka to provide an uninterrupted power 

supply during the period of Advanced Level Examinations held until 17th February 2023. 

The Commission has observed that the Scheduled Power Interruptions have been imposed on 25th 

January 2023, despite the above agreement.  

In this context, the Commission will not approve any scheduled power interruption from 26th January 

2023 (today) until 17th February, 2023 and the Commission direct you to provide an uninterrupted 

power supply until 17th February 2023, in accordance with the above agreement. 

Further, be informed that the Commission will take necessary legal actions for violation of Condition 

30 (10) of Electricity Transmission and Bulk Supply License No. EL/T/09-002 under the Provisions of Sri 

Lanka Electricity Act No. 20 of 2009 and Public Utilities Commission of Sri Lanka Act No. 35 of 2002, 

upon failure to adhere to the above.   

Public Utilities Commission of Sri Lanka 

  

         

 

Janaka Ratnayake 

Chairman 

 

Copy: Chairman, Human Rights Commission of Sri Lanka 

           Secretary, Ministry of Power & Energy 

           Chairman, Ceylon Petroleum Corporation 

           General Manager, Ceylon Electricity Board 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

    

     26th January 2023   PUC/LIC/2023/CEB/06 


